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CRITICAL LOAD STATUS 
 

Mr. Eichelberger advised that Section 13.1396 of the Texas Water Code, as amended, 
requires the District to update its information identifying the location and description of facilities 
that have qualified for critical load status and its information regarding emergency contacts (a) 
annually to each electric utility that provides transmission and distribution service to the District 
and each retail electric provider that sells power to the District and (b) immediately upon any 
change in the information to the above entities, as well as to the office of emergency management 
of Fort Bend County, the Public Utility Commission of Texas, and the division of emergency 
management of the governor.  Upon discussion, Director Madia moved that Inframark and/or 
Quiddity be authorized to provide the annual update and, any changes to the information to the 
appropriate entities on behalf of District.  Director Cokinos seconded said motion, which 
unanimously carried.  
 
UTILITY COMMITMENTS, OUT-OF-DISTRICT SERVICE, AND ANNEXATION; 
DEVELOPMENT, FINANCING AND ANNEXATION AGREEMENT WITH KB HOME 
LONE STAR, INC. ("KB") 
 
 Mr. Jenkins reported that the status of the annexation feasibility study for the tract proposed 
for annexation by KB was addressed under the Engineering Report. 
 
DETENTION AND DRAINAGE FACILITIES REPORT 
 
 Mr. Schroeder presented to and reviewed with the Board a report from CHL, a copy of 
which is attached hereto as Exhibit E.  Upon review, the Board concurred that no action was 
required.     
 
OPERATOR'S REPORT 
 
 Ms. Duncan presented to and reviewed with the Board the Operator's Report dated March 
14, 2024, a copy of which report is attached hereto as Exhibit F.  Upon discussion, Director Madia 
moved that (i) the action items in the Operator's Report be approved, and (ii) 50% of the costs of 
cleaning out the tanks of the temporary wastewater treatment plant being transferred to Fort Bend 
County Municipal Utility District No. 229 (“No. 229”). Director Cokinos seconded said motion, 
which unanimously carried.   
 
 A discussion ensued regarding the filing of the District's 2023 Water Loss Audit to the 
Texas Water Development Board ("TWDB"), and filing of the District's Water Conservation Plan 
Annual Implementation Report with the North Fort Bend Water Authority ("NFBWA").  Upon 
review, Director Madia moved that Inframark be authorized to file the District's (i) 2023 Water 
Loss Audit with the TWDB, and (ii) Water Conservation Plan Annual Implementation Report with 
the NFBWA, on behalf of the Board and District. Director Cokinos seconded said motion, which 
unanimously carried. 
 
 Ms. Duncan presented to and reviewed with the Board a write-off report and recommended 










